- (4) **Code No. : C-399**
- What contribution in womens education was made by Mumtaz Q.5 Ali?
 - (c) Write a precis of the following passage and give a suitable title:(5) Man has not sprung up just from Adi Manava to the present civilized man and this society from primitive communism to the complex state of today. In the beginning, isolated human species was overawed with natural forces like lightening and thunderstorms and tempests, even river and mountains night and darkness and was frightened to be alone. He was unprotected and in constant danger of survival. This necessitated the formation of groups wherein he was to find shelter and protection against hostile nature and dangerous animals. There could not be any concept of family in this primitive society. There was no material advancement and, as such, there was no concept of property. Hunting was the source of existence, consuming most of the time. There were no problems. This was our primitive communism. To preserve the unity amongst the members, blood relation was the best instinct: woman was, therefore, made the leader of this group. This is the reason we find still in many private communities, the domination of mother.

Section 'C'

Write an essay on any one of the following in about 300 words: (10)

Privatisation (a)

- (b) Women and Development
- Information Technology (d) Globalization

---X---

Roll No..... Total No. of Sections : 03 Total No. of Printed Pages: 04

Code No. : C-399

Annual Examination - 2018

B.C.A. - III

B.C.A. - 306 (B)

FOUNDATION COURSE

Paper - II

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

Max.Marks: 50 Time: 3 Hrs. Min.Marks: 20 **Note:** Answer the following questions: Section 'A' Q.1 (a) Do as directed: (any fiften) (15)Supply suitable articles: i) They have sent Rahul to prison for hitting policeman on head. ii) book on the shell is unteresting one about Gandhian Philosophy. Supply the correct Collective noun in the blank spaces: The President occupied a of rooms at the hotel. iii) iv) Indian Airlines has a of Boeing 747s. Give antonymns of the following words: Guilty, Precious, just, wild V) Make nouns from the follwing adjectives: Strong, poor, true, great. vi) Supply the missing words: A is a person who hates nomen. vii) An is a doctor who specialises in treating eye diseases viii) or defects.

P.T.O.

(2) Code No. : C-399

(2)

- Fill in the blanks by using the correct tense forms of the Verbs given:
- ix) I hope it (not rain) when the bride(leave) the mandap tomorrow.
- x) In a four minutes time, when the clock (strike) twelve, I (Wait) there three-quarters of an hour.
 - Complete the following conditional sentences:
- xi) If the Ganga overflowed its banks
- xiii) She waited.....the brain at the platform.
- xiv) There is a boom......consumer products.

 Put the following sentences into the Passive Voice:
- xv) They gave the criminal a fair trial and sent him to prison.
- xvi) Somebody will meet the visifors at the station.

 <u>Use contact clause/ relative:</u>
- xvii) The book......you lent me is not very interesting.
- xviii) I am looking for somebody......I can trust.

 Put into Reported speech:
- xix) Have the children put array their toys?
- xx) Go to bed and don't get up till you are called.
 - **(b)** Vocabulary:
 - i) Give one word substitution of the following phrases: (any two)
 - a) The habit of talking about one self.
 - b) State of being correct or true.
 - c) A written account of one's own life.
 - d) Strangeness in human behaviour.
 - ii) Give antonyms of the following words: (any three) (3)
 - a) Faithful b) human c) conceal
 - d) notorious e) superiority

Section - 'B'

- (a) Answer the following questions: (any five) $(2 \times 5 = 10)$
- Q.1 What was the reaction of Dmitrich Chervyakov's wife when he related the incident to her?
- Q.2 Why was Vikramaditya known as the greatest judge of India?

- (3) Code No. : C-399
- Q.3 What was the advice of Lucas' friend to avoid the bore?
- Q.4 How can the modern sceptics be made to accept religion?
- Q.5 What does Information Technology deal with?
- Q.6 What do you understand by Democratic Decentralisation?
- Q.7 How are basic human needs and quality of life inter-related?
- Q.8 What was the state of Indian economy when privatisation was announced in India?
 - (b) Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions give below: (5)

Many of the reformers felt that education for girls was necessary in order to improve the condition of women. Vidyasagar in Calcutta and many other reformers in Bombay set up schools for girls. When the first schools were opened in the mid-nineteenth century, many people were afraid of them. They feared that schools would take girls away from home, prevent them from doing their domestic duties. Moreover, girls had to travel through public places in order to reach school. Many people felt that this would have a corrupting influnce on them. They felt that girls should stay away from public spaces. Therefore, Throughout the nineteen century most enducated women were taught at home by liberal fathers or husbands, sometimes women taught themselves. In the latter part of the century, school for girls were established by the Arya Samaj in punjab, and Jyotirao phule in maharashtra.

In aristocratic muslim households in North India, women learnt to read the Koran in Arabic. They were taught by women who came home to teach. some reformers such as Mumtaz Ali reinterpreted verses from the Koran to argue for women's education.

- Q.1 What was the opinion of the Reformers in the context of girl education?
- Q.2 Why were the people afraid of girls education?
- Q.3 How did most of the educated women receive their education?
- Q.4 Who established schools for girls in Bengal and Maharashtra?

P.T.O.